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TAPE 26 , SIDE A

006    REP. VANLEEUWEN calls the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2971 AND HB 2591  (EXHIBITS A - E) witnesses:      
 Representative Gail Shibley, Portland Representative Nancy Peterson,
Southern Oregon Representative Kate Brown, Portland Representative John
Schoon, Rickreall Lolly Champion, American Breast Cancer Society Lee
Smith, Oregon Breast Cancer Coalition Dr. Marla Jones, Chair Breast
Cancer Taskforce Marci Gordon, Breast Cancer Survivor Representative
Margaret Carter, Portland Dr. Donald Austin, Medical Epidemiologist Ann
Blaker, American Cancer Society Ann Crowell, Legislative Assistant

025  REPRESENTATIVE GAIL SHIBLEY,  SPONSOR OF HB 2591,  testifies in
favor of HB 2591.  Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT F.

125  REPRESENTATIVE NANCY  PETERSON, SOUTHERN  OREGON, testifies  in
favor of both HB 's 2591 and 2590.

182  REPRESENTATIVE  KATE BROWN,  SOUTHEAST PORTLAND,  testifies in 
favor of HB 's 2591, 2590, and 2971.

197  REPRESENTATIVE JOHN SCHOON,  RICKREALL, testifies in  favor of HB
's 259 1 and 2971.

236  REP. NAITO asks  of Rep. Shibley  where she finds  here monetary
figures submitted in testimony (see exhibit F, pages 2-4)

246  REP. SHIBLEY replies  that fiscally related  questions will be
addressed by an upcoming witness.

257  LOLLY CHAMPION, AMERICAN BREAST CANCER SOCIETY, testifies in favor



of HB 2591.  Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT G.

369  LEE SMITH, STATE  CAPTAIN: OREGON BREAST  CANCER COALITION,
testifies in favor of HB 2591.  Testimony is summarized in EXHIBIT H.

TAPE 27, SIDE A

042    SMITH continues testimony

054  REP.  PAYNE asks  Smith how  much  the state  currently pays  for
breast cancer.

062  SMITH  replies that  her figures  include  both insured  and
non-insured women.

071  MARLA JONES, MD,  JD, RADIOLOGIST AND CHAIR  OF BREAST CANCER
TASKFORCE, testifies in favor of HB 2591.  Testimony is summarized in
EXHIBIT I.

100  MARCI GORDON,  BREAST CANCER  SURVIVOR, testifies  in favor  of HB
259 1. Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT J.

179    CHAIR VANLEEUWEN asks Gordon a question relating to number of
victims.

199  REP. WATT questions  Champion about her  personal interpretation of
what motivates the reluctance shown by different medical insurance
companies to invest in mammography coverage.

241  CHAMPION replies  that most companies  feel an obligation  to keep
costs down and mandates at a minimal level.

277  REP. PAYNE  asks if preventative  prostrate cancer  technology is
funded while breast cancer is not.

302  REPRESENTATIVE MARGARET  CARTER, NORTHEAST PORTLAND,  testifies in
favor of HB 2591.

397  DR. DONALD F.  AUSTIN, M.D., MEDICAL  EPIDEMIOLOGIST, testifies in
favor of HB 2591.  Testimony is summarized in EXHIBIT K.

TAPE 26, SIDE B

039    AUSTIN continues testimony on HB 2591.

053  ANN  BLAKER, AMERICAN  CANCER SOCIETY,  testifies in  favor of  HB
259 1. Testimony is summarized in EXHIBIT L.

081  REP. WOOTEN asks Blaker to address  recent Canadian study that
suggested mammographies may not be as successful  a preventative measure
as they

had been previously purported to be.

089    BLAKER defers to Dr. Austin, adds that she felt the study was
faulty.

094  AUSTIN answers that the Canadian study results applied to women
under 50 years of age, a test group younger than higher risk older
women.



106  ANN  CROWELL,  LEGISLATIVE ASSISTANT,  testifies  in favor  of  HB
259 1. Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT M.

188  REP.  WOOTEN  comments  that  she  has  received  written 
testimony in opposition to HB 2591. Asks for the record that there be a
work session on HB 2591.

200  REP. PAYNE also notes for the record  that he wants a work session
on HB 2591.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2590 (EXHB ITS N - 0) witnesses:       
Representative Gail Shibley, Portland Daine Linn, Oregon NARAL Maura
Roche, Planned Parenthood Affiliates Laurie Wimmer, Commission for Women
Lauren Moughon, Women's Rights Coalition

230  REPRESENTATIVE GAIL SHIBLEY,  NORTHWEST PORTLAND, testifies  in
favor of HB 2590.  Testimony is summarized in EXHIBIT P.

271  DIANE  LINN, OREGON  NARAL,  testifies in  favor  of HB 2590.
Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT Q.

314  MAURA C. ROCHE, PLANNED PARENTHOOD AFFILIATES  OF OR, testifies in
favor of HB 2590.  Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT R.

383  LAURIE  WIMMER, COMMISSION  FOR WOMEN,  testifies in  favor of  HB
259 0. Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT S.

460  LAUREN MOUGHON, WOMEN'S RIGHTS COALITION, testifies in favor of HB
259 0. Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT T. Written testimony also
supports and

includes HB 2591 and HB 3572.

TAPE 27, SIDE B

038    MOUGHON continues testimony.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3210  (EXHIBITS U - V) witnesses:       
Representative Tom Mason, Portland Julie Frantz, Oregon State Bar Assoc.

086  REPRESENTATIVE TOM  MASON, PORTLAND, testifies  in favor of  HB
3210 and submits related information on HB 3554 in the form of -1
amendments, see EXHIBIT W.

126  JULIE  FRANTZ,  OREGON  STATE  BAR,  testifies  in  favor  of  HB
321 0. Testimony is summarized in EXHIBIT X.

192  REP.  NAITO questions  Rep. Mason  about  the interpretation  of
related legislation from the 1991 Session.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3554  (EXHIBT Y) witnesses:        Maura Roche,
Planned Parenthood Affiliates Representative Tom Mason, Portland

295  MAURA C. ROCHE,  PLANNED PARENTHOOD, testifies  in favor of  HB
3554 and explains -1 amendments proposed by Rep. Mason (see exhibit W).

356  REPRESENTATIVE  TOM  MASON,  PORTLAND,  comments  on  general
insurance philosophies.



PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2886  (EXHIBITS Z - BB) witnesses:  Dr.  Henry 
Windell,  OR   Society  of  Oral  and Maxillofacial Surgery Dr. David
Howerton, Salem Dr. Martin Mehr, Salem Brian DeLashmutt, Society of Oral
and Maxillofacila Surgery

439  DR.  HENRY WINDELL,  D.M.D., OREGON  SOCIETY  OF ORAL  AND
MAXILLOFACIAL SURGERY, testifies in  favor of  HB 2886.  Testimony is 
summarized in

EXHIBIT CC.

TAPE 28, SIDE A

013    REPRESENTATIVE KATE BROWN, testifies in favor of HB 2886.

027    DR. DAVID HOWERTON, SALEM, testifies in favor of HB 2886.

055    DR. MARTIN MEHR, testifies in favor of HB 2886. 072  BRIAN
DELASHMUTT, SOCIETY  OF ORAL AND  MAXILLOFACIAL SURGERY, testifies in
favor of HB 2886.

090    REP. NAITO comments on health condition of TMJ.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3572  (EXHIBIT DD) witnesses:        Represtative
Kate Brown, Portland Laurie Wimmer, Commission for Women Larry
Cultertson, DIF

115    REPRESENTATIVE KATE BROWN, PORTLAND, testifies in favor of HB
3572.

120  LAURIE  WIMMER, COMMISSION  FOR WOMEN,  testifies in  favor of  HB
357 2. Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT EE.

245  LARRY CULBERTSON, DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE AND FINANCE, addresses
current law and speaks to HB 3572.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3586  (EXHB ITS FF - GG) witnesses:        Dave
Steinke, Oregon Counseling Assoc. Nancy  Link,  Gov't  Relations  Chair,
 OR  Mental  Health

Counselors Assoc. Lorrie Dukert, President Licensed Professional
Counselors Brian DeLashmutt, Oregon Counseling Assoc. Bruce Stradde, OR
Assoc. Marriage and Family Counselors

367  DAVE STEINKE,  OREGON COUNSELING ASSOCIATION,  testifies in  favor
of HB 3856.  Testimony summarized in EXHIBIT HH.

TAPE 29, SIDE A

012    STEINKE continues testimony in favor of HB 3856

048   NANCY  LINK,  GOVERNMENT  RELATIONS  CHAIR  FOR  OREGON  MENTAL
HEALTH COUNSELORS ASSOCIATION,  testifies  in  favor  of  HB 3586.
Testimony

summarized in EXHIBIT II.

093  LORRIE DUKERT, PRESIDENT LICENSED  PROFESSIONAL COUNSELORS,
testifies in favor of HB 3586.



124  BRAIN  DELASHMUTT,  OREGON COUNSELING  ASSN,  testifies in  favor 
of HB 358 6.

144  BRUCE STRADDE, OREGON ASSN OF  MARRIAGE AND FAMILY COUNSELORS,
testifies in favor of HB 3586.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3187  (EXHB ITS JJ - KK) witnesses:        Jim
Davis, United Seniors of Oregon Ken Holden, OR State Denturist Assoc.
Peggy Anet, League of Oregon Cities Bruce Bishop, Kaiser Permanente

240  JIM DAVIS,  UNITED SENIORS  OF OR/OR  STATE COUNCIL  OF SENIOR
CITIZENS, testifies in favor of HB 3187.  Testimony is summarized in
EXHIBIT LL.

300  KEN HOLDEN, OREGON STATE DENTURIST ASSOCIATION, testifies in favor
of HB 3187.

358  PEGGY ANET, LEAGUE OF OREGON  CITIES' BENEFITS SERVICES TRUST,
testifies in opposition to several bills; HB 2591,2971, 2590, 3216,
3562, 3210,

2886, 3554, 3586 and 3187.  Summary found in EXHIBIT MM.

TAPE 28, SIDE B

021    ANET continues testimony opposed to several bills.

083  BRUCE A. BISHOP,  KAISER PERMANENTE, testifies  in opposition to
several bills relating to insurance mandates.  Testimony summarized in
EXHIBIT

NN.

179    REP. VANLEEUWEN adjourns commerce committee meeting at 9:45 p.m.

Submitted by                  Reviewed by             Reviewed by

Kristina McNitt         Jan McComb              Marilyn Johnston
Committee Clerk         Committee Administrator Committee Administrator
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L - HB 2591:      Written testimony presented by Blaker, pp 2
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statement submitted by staff, pp 2 AA - HB 2886:   Written testimony
submitted by Luke, pp 2

BB - HB 2886:   Written testimony submitted by Allen, pp 1
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FF - HB 3586:  Preliminary staff measure summary,  fiscal and revenue
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GG  -  HB 3586:  Written   testimony  submitted  by  licensed
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